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Teaching children the fundamentals 
of any sport increases their skill for 
future athletic competition. Due 

to the volunteer efforts of two Hillsdale 
Academy parents this winter, Academy and 
other community students participated in 
Junior Pro Basketball. 
 Junior Pro originated at the Academy a 
year ago when the school’s athletic director 
and varsity basketball coaches voiced their 
interest. Mr. Rick Milligan, who is now the 
boys’ junior varsity basketball coach and 
assistant coach for the varsity team, agreed 
to direct the program. He is assisted by Mr. 
Rick Jenkins.  
 “Junior Pro, which gives preliminary 
exposure to the game, allows students to 
determine if they like the sport, teaches 
the fundamentals of basketball, and helps 
to develop skills,” Mr. Milligan said. 
“This early training will benefit basketball 
programs in whatever schools the students 
attend.” Approximately 20 girls and boys in 
Grades 3-6 met at the Academy gymnasium 
on Saturday mornings for six weeks in 
December and January. They showcased 

their training during half time of an 
Academy boys’ varsity basketball game in 
January and a girls’ varsity basketball game 
in February. 
 Two of Mr. Jenkins’  daughters 
participate in Junior Pro. Laura, a third 
grader, and Anna, a fifth-grader, enjoy 
getting together with friends to play 

basketball.  “I’m learning to play defense,” 
said Laura, while Anna added, “I’m learning 
how to shoot better.”
 Mr. Milligan plans to continue the 
program. He said, “We hope one day to 
include Academy athletes from the varsity 
boys’ and girls’ basketball teams in teaching 
and being role models for Junior Pro.” 

Young Academy Colts Learn about Basketball

2008 Varsity Volleyball Champions

The Hillsdale Academy girls’ varsity volleyball 
team, under the direction of fifth-year head 
coach Matt Miller, completed its third 

consecutive season with over 30 wins. Along with 
an impressive 31-13-7 overall record, the Colts 
won their fourth consecutive district title. They 
also finished second in the South Central Athletic 
Association (SCAA) East Division with a 14-2 record. 
Juniors Grace Leutheuser and Laura Wonders and 
sophomore Heather Lantis earned All-Conference 
honors. Leutheuser was also named Second-Team 
All-State for the second consecutive year.   

Future basketball players enjoy Junior Pro competition 
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2009 Academy School Year
Saturday, May 2...........................................................SAT Exam

Wednesday, May 20....................................................Senior Class Night

Monday, May 25..........................................................No School – Memorial Day

Tuesday, May 26 – Thursday, May 28.......................Upper School Exams

Wednesday, May 27....................................................Moving-Up Ceremony

Thursday, May 28........................................................Spring Sports Awards
	 and Senior Athlete Night

Friday, May 29.............................................................Noon Dismissal for Last Day of Classes

Sunday, May 31............................................................Commencement
	 with Victor Davis Hanson, Speaker

Wednesday, June 3 – Sunday, June 14...................... Junior/Senior Trip to Greece and Italy

Thursday, August 27...................................................Faculty Meeting/Orientation

Monday, August 31.....................................................First Day of School for 2009-2010


